

Information Governance, Complaints and Members Enquiries

Mr Kenneth Taylor Our ref: FOI/ E29244 Ask for: Information Governance

request-420024-

88a2ffc1@whatdotheyknow.com Tel: 020 8430 2000 Date: 14.08.2017 Fax: 020 8430 1504

Email:

information.governance@newham.gov.uk

Dear Mr Taylor,

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Request for Information: Information Provided

Please quote our reference: E29244

Subject: Planning Committee

We write with regard to your recent enquiry for information held by the Council under the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

We trust that the information provided is satisfactory. You are free to use the information for your personal use only. Any other type of re-use, for example, publishing the information or issuing copies to the public will require permission of the copyright owner. If the Council is the copyright owner, a licence can be applied for under the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2005.

For future reference we publish information on our website, including the Freedom of Information Publication Scheme and summary of Freedom of Information requests and responses that may be of help to you in searching for information.

It is important to note that under the Privacy and Electronic Communications (EC Directive) Regulations 2003 the Council asks not to receive unsolicited marketing communication.

Request

- 1. Please can the Newham Council Officers in charge of Committees and Partnerships (including the monitoring officer) confirm whether the removal of Cllr Obaid Khan from planning was the real reason for the recent changes to seats on committees?
- 2. Or was the reason the Mayor gave at the Newham Labour Group meeting on 10 July that Cllr Khan was allegedly "selling favours to friends" the reason? If so has the Mayor informed the monitoring officer and gave full details of this allegation.
- 3. Furthermore did the officers (including the Deputy Executive, Douglas Trainer) discuss with other officers, Councillors or the Mayor the real reason why Cllr Khan was removed from



planning and as such the reasons set out in the official papers for changing the committee seats at Full Council on 10 July were fabricated.

Response

1-3.

The submissions you have made are not valid requests for recorded information under the Freedom of Information Act.

Your enquiries seek to illicit an explanation and qualification of an alleged state of events, rather than a request for recorded information.

We are therefore unable to comply with your request under the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act.

If you require any further information or are not happy with our response please do not hesitate to contact a member of our team on (020) 8430 2000 or email us at information.governance@newham.gov.uk.

Yours sincerely,

Complaints, Members Enquiries and Information Governance Newham Council